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BURDEN .
Wilfrid John (Will) SMITH, Olive Evelyn

Wilfrid John (Will), born
Jan. 19, 1922 and died Mar.
27, 2007 passed away
peacefully surrounded by
his loving family at Iler
Lodge, Essex at the age of
85.

Beloved husband of
Helen (Stacey) and the late
Margaret Roberts (1978).
Loving father of Karen
(Hans) Kiessling, Pat (Vic)
McMurren, Janet (John)
Ruston, John (Debbie)
Burden and step father of
Susan (Charlie) Curtis, Bob
(Sue) Stacey. Devoted
grandfather of 23 grandchil-
dren and proud great grand-
father of 27 great grandchil-
dren. Dear brother of Lillian
(late Ivan) Burleigh, Edna
(late Carl) Webster.
Survived by many nieces,
nephews and cousins in
Canada and England.

Will proudly served in
World War II and was
retired from Air Canada
after 42 years of service.
Member of the Royal
Canadian Legion Branch
#201,Essex and Branch
#594, Windsor.

Funeral service to cele-
brate Will’s life was held at
the Reid Funeral Home in
Essex on Fri. Mar. 30.
Interment Woodslee United
Church Cemetery.

As an expression of sym-
pathy, donations to the
Parkinson Society would be
appreciated.

Family and friends are
invited to share their memo-
ries and condolences at
www.reidfuneralhome.ca

Reid Funeral Home
will plant a tree
in memory of
Wilfred Burden
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REEB, Neil Alfred

Neil Alfred Reeb passed
away peacefully with his
family at his side at South
Muskoka Memorial
Hospital in Bracebridge,
Ontario on Mon. Mar. 12,
2007 at 50 yrs. of age.

Beloved father of Peter
of Essex, Stacey of
Gravenhurst and Cody of
Gravenhurst. Dear son of
the late Laurence and Isobel
Reeb. Dear brother of Larry
(Judy) Reeb of Sarnia, Joan
(late Larry) Ross of
Woodslee, Mary Lou Reeb
of Essex and Ruth Ann
(Chris) Polegato of
Windsor. Neil will be sadly
missed by many nieces and
nephews and his dog Molly.

Interment will be at 1:30
p.m. at Woodslee United
Church Cemetery on Sat.
Apr. 7, 2007. A service to
celebrate Neil’s life will fol-
low at Essex Gospel
Tabernacle, 335 Talbot St.
S., Essex at 2 p.m.

Olive Evelyn Smith (nee
O’Loane) passed away at
the Country Village Health
Care Centre on Tues. Mar.
27,2007 at the age of 77.

Dear mother of Ellen
Starkiss and her partner
Mike Lussier. Dear grand-
mother of Tracy and hus-
band Steve Kwiatkowski
and Heather and husband
Mike Zelko. Loving great
grandmother of David,
Shannon, Jenna, Jacob and
Matthew. Dear sister of
Norman  O’Loane  of
Hamilton, Pat and husband
Wally Laframfoise of Essex.
She will be sadly missed by
many nieces, nephews and
friends.

Olive was a founding
member of CASSE
(Canadian’s Asking for
Social Security Equality), a
Life Member of The
Windsor  Light  Music
Theatre where she spent
many hours lovingly work-
ing and organizing in the
wardrobe department. Olive
moved to the United States
in 1965 and resided in
Detroit, Michigan’ South
Bend, Indiana and Lake
Tahoe, California. She
returned to Canada in 1990
and resided in Essex.

The family wishes to
express their sincere grati-
tude and respect to the nurs-
es and staff at CVHC.
Cremation will take place.

Funeral arrangements
entrusted to the Stewart L.
Kennedy Funeral Home in
Essex.

If you so desire, dona-
tions to the Hospice of
Windsor and Essex County
would be greatly appreciat-
ed.

You may send your cher-
ished memories online at
www.kennedyfh.com

“BAKERVILLE

Weather in our area this
past week has been very
spring like, warm, cool,
showers, sunshine but we
are getting much longer
days now.

“Happy Easter everyone”.

Happy birthday wishes
on Wednesday to Denis
Augustine; on Saturday to
Chad Heil and Jim
Manning; on  Sunday
(Easter) to Amy Augustine,
Carl Hanson, Isobel
McLeod and Evelyn Baker;
on Easter Monday to Brody
Heil; on Tuesday to Jean
Newman, Michelle Sauve
and Michael Trimble who is
#10; on Wednesday to
Lorrie Baker, Richard Holt
and Jeff Dunn.

Happy anniversary wish-
es to Elwyn and Margaret
Robinson on Thursday as
they celebrate 64 years
together. Congratulations
and many more healthy,
happy years.

On Saturday Lionel and
Lynn Corbeil celebrate 34
years and we wish them
many more healthy, happy
years together from all your
relatives.

The Pleasant Valley
Community Club held a
Pepper party on Tuesday.
The lucky folks were Cecile
St. Denis, Eileen Ames,
Don Ames, Shirley
Wilkinson, John Neufeld,
Polly Mikolash and Bob
Matthews. Everyone is wel-
come at 7:30 p.m. on
Tuesday for a good game of
Pepper with friends and
neighbours.

On Saturday at the
euchre party the winners
were Cecile St. Denis, Stan
Jackson, John Simpson,
Helen Malott, Joanne
Diesbourg, Joan Dresser
and Percy Newman. Door
prizes went to Peggy Kettle
and Chauncey Malott.
Come join in on Saturday at
7:30 p.m. for some great
euchre games with friends
and neighbours.

For vour
local
weather
forecast
log on
fo ...
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NO FOOLING - An ice
cream moustache
graces the face of
two-year-old Emelia
Boughazale of
Kingsville, who
enjoyed treats with
parents Jeff and
Michelle, baby Sophia
and Uncle Don
Taggart Sunday at the
Dairy Freez.

Free Community CPR Days

Sudden cardiac arrest is
the leading cause of death in
Canada claiming approxi-
mately 20,000 to 30,000
lives each year. Part of the
findings in a recent study
showed that a lack of
knowledge by average citi-
zens in performing CPR
(cardio-pulmonary resusci-
tation) contributes to the
survival of cardiac arrest
victims.

The 2005 guidelines
emphasize that high-quality
CPR, particularly effective
chest compressions, con-
tributes significantly to the
successful resuscitation of
cardiac arrest patients.
Studies show that effective
chest compressions create
more blood flow through
the heart to the rest of the
body, buying a few minutes
until defibrillation can be
attempted or the heart can
pump blood on its own. The
guidelines recommend that
rescuers minimize interrup-
tions to chest compressions
and suggest that rescuers
“push hard and push fast”
when giving chest compres-
sions. The most significant
change to CPR is to the ratio
of chest compressions to
rescue breaths — from 15

compressions for every two
rescue breaths in the 2000
guidelines to 30 compres-
sions for every two rescue
breaths in the 2005 guide-
lines

Sudden cardiac arrest can
strike anyone, anywhere, at
any time, often without
warning. Published studies
show more than 70 per cent
of arrests happen in the
home and the majority of
those are witnessed.

For every minute treat-
ment is delayed the rate of
survival falls by ten percent.
By eight minutes the ability
to resuscitate becomes next
to impossible. Now, a new
study has found that your
best chance of surviving
cardiac arrest is CPR done
immediately by a bystander
while waiting for EMS or
Fire services to arrive with a
defibrillator.

CPR increases the sur-
vival rate by four fold.
Rapid defibrillation, which
is the next critical link in the
chain of survival, with a
portable defibrillator to
restore a heartbeat increases
survival three fold.

But performing CPR is
one of the links in a long
chain of events that is need-

ed to give the person the
best chance of survival but
only one in seven people
know how to perform CPR.
By remembering to take the
time to learn CPR, you
could save a life.

The Town of Essex,
under the guidance of the
Fire and Rescue Service and
Parks and Recreation, will
be hosting two CPR training
days, the first scheduled for
June 9 in Essex and the sec-
ond scheduled for October
13 in Harrow. These days
are intended to teach adult
basic CPR in two hours to
as many people as possible
at no cost to the partici-
pants. The goal is to pro-
mote CPR and to encourage
those to start CPR if they
are ever in a situation that
requires it.

These CPR days do come
with some nominal expens-
es for literature and training
material. Anyone interested
in being a sponsor or mak-
ing a donation to defray
these expenses are request-
ed to contact Fire Chief Ed
T. Pillon at 519-776-6476,
ext. 11 or Cynthia
Cakebread, = Community
Recreation Manager at 519-
776-8992.
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